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Potentate’s Message 
Nobles,  

Moslem Shrine 2020 year is half over!  This certainly has not gone the way we planned.  

The COVID-19 virus forced us to cancel events to be compliant with the Grand Lodge of 

Michigan and the Governor of Michigan.  This helped us to insure the safety of our 

members.    

We do not know at this time when we may start events and meetings as our area ap-

pears it has not decreased in cases. Requirements on the number of people allowed in 

our building is set at 10.  This factor has impacted our fund raising events.    

We are planning on running the Sportsman’s Gun Raffle as a virtual event August 30th.  

We are pleased many prior ticket purchasers have moved to the virtual raffle. Please 

note the brochure we have in this publication for details.  Michigan State Fair will tran-

sition to a virtual format this year. This event has been one of our better fundraising 

events and certainly will be missed. Michigan State Fair also announced that this year 

they will be making a donation to Shriners hospitals for Children. 

I am thankful for the help and dedication for our Office and Silver Garden Staff during 

this Crisis.  Pam, Kim, Lynnette have worked hard during this whole period with many 

sacrifices being made by them. Ann Marie and her Silver Gardens team has spent nu-

merous hours rescheduling events and working with customers for future events.  

Two events that members have made ticket purchases are the Meat Raffle which we 

hope to be able to have later in this year.  If you made purchases you may transfer 

your tickets to next Meat Raffle or request a refund.  Please notify the Office Ext.  3 of 

your wishes.  The next event was the Ladies Luncheon which we hope to have in the 

fall.  Again please let the office know if you wish to transfer to a future event or would 

like a refund.   

The cash calendar still needs about 100 more to be sold to break even. You can call the 

Shrine office to get one for at the discounted price of $10! Please return any unsold 

calendars to the office.  This is needed for us to satisfy the State of Michigan require-

ments.  

This year certainly has impacted our entire operation and including financially.  

We thank the Jackson Shrine Club for their $5000 donation to our General Fund.  This 

certainly was not expected and we thank them for their help and assistance in this un-

precedented year. This certainly cushions some expenses that continue every day at 

Shrine Center.  

 

Yours in the Faith,  

Ray Moore  

Potentate  
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Reception Unit                                                      George Staten, Director 
Greetings to all the members of the Reception Unit. Hope all of you are well and enjoying the stay at home, per our 

Governor and wearing your mask and keeping your distant when you have to go outside. One day this Virus problem 

will be over and we can get back to normal.  

AS I have said before, all the Shrine function's and fund raiser's that are put on are for your pleasure and benefit and if 

you don't attend you are not getting your money's worth. One day we will be having parties and parades. Again, so be 

prepared. (To all of you new Shriners that don’t belong to a Unit, join with us.)  

As you know, the Shrine Wheel Barrow of Cheer and the Charity Poker is the way we make money to support our 

Shrine Hospitals and other functions in the Shrine and our own activities.  

We haven't put on a Charity Poker for a while because it is hard to get back in with them.  You will be notified when 

we have a meeting and have functions in the shrine again.  

Because the Shrine Sportsman Raffle for August the 9th has been canceled it cancels our Wheel Barrow of Cheer 

Raffle. To offset some of the cost the Shrine is having a Raffle of (25) prizes on Sunday August 30th at the Shrine Tem-

ple. Cost is $10.00 per ticket or $20.00 for (3) tickets.   Go to ShrineOutdoors.com or call the Shrine Office at 248-569-

2900 for tickets.   Help to make the Fund raiser a success.  

Just to remind you when we get back to having parades again, we are in charge of carrying the shrine Banner and we 

will need at least (2) member to do that. So plan on being there and help your Unit. We haven't been doing a very 

good job of it.  We were going to have an outing at Uncle Ray's Chrystal Lounge and a few months later a trip to the 

Casino. Both of them are still on hold.  

Your Unit has been doing there share by donating to the Shrine Hospital and other things in the Shrine. Per a request 

from our Potentate, he needed more sales for the Shrine Calendar so your Unit purchased a box of them at $10.00 

per Calendar.  We have had winners of $140.00 and we just had a winner of $100.00 this month. The Unit will get a 

lot of their money back.  

If anybody wants "Reception Unit" on their fez, take it to the Shrine Temple and the Unit will cover the cost. Also, if 

you don't have a Reception Unit Name Tag, let George know and again the Unit will cover the cost. We still have gold 

and silver fez pins, so sell them if you can. Brothers in the last few months we have had Albert Tedd, Stan Miller and 

Uncle Ray's (2) sons have passed away.   One of the sons was his grandson, Ray’s father.   Your Unit has made a dona-

tion to the Shrine as a memorial to them.   

Quotable:  Al I that Aim, or hope to be, Iowe to my angel Mother. Abraham Lincoln  



Upcoming Events: 

August 

27– Cash Calendar drawing 

30– Summer Sportsman  

        Recovery Raffle 

 

September: 

10-12- GLSA 

25-Cash Calendar drawing 

 

October: 

23– Cash Calendar drawing 

24–Holiday Craft /Vendor show 

 

November: 

14-Ladies Holiday Luncheon 

20-Cash Calendar drawing 

TBD-Meat Raffle 

 

December: 

5-All Units Party(TBD) 

13-Cancelled- Child Care         

Christmas Party 

20-Cash Calendar drawing 

 

**All Events are pending the 

outcome of the COVID-19 clos-

ings. Please watch for updates 

via Talknet, Constant Contact 

and Facebook. 

Shrine Lancers  
By Todd Wyber (Piper T) 
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Top O’ The Day to all of you!  

I hope that all of you are doing well and staying safe and healthy during this crazy 

COVID 19 time.  As you are all aware, basically all of our summer activities with the 

Shrine have been cancelled.  Luckily, we are having a Lancer Picnic in August at Joe 

Saez’s home.  We are all looking forward to getting together for a day of fun and 

food while still practicing safe social distancing outside.  Thank you to Bob O’Brien 

for taking the reins on the picnic.  More to come on this in the next article.  

Congratulations to Ed on his recent retirement.  He is very excited to do more with 

the unit this summer. Way to go Ed! Sick Report- Dave Burnette had an accident at 

work and is now on the mend.   We wish him a full and speedy recovery.    

We have had a few online zoom business meetings during this COVID time.  Contact 

Matt if you would like to join any of the meetings.  They are on the first Mondays of 

the month at 7pm.  

 We have a new member joining the Lancers.  Please welcome Dan Powell to the 

Lancers.  He’s energetic and eager to be in the unit and to drive in parades.  Wel-

come Dan!  

FACE MASKS!  The Lancers are selling facemasks.  They are 100 % cotton and are 

made in the USA.  They are black and have the Shrine emblem on them.  Please 

contact Matt or any other Lancer to get yours today.  They are $10 each.  Matt’s 

email is mattpoth@gmail.com.  Get your awesome facemasks today!!!!!  

The Romeo parade has been officially cancelled.  Despite this, please keep your cars 

running.  Drive around the neighborhood or to your nearest store. If you need any 

work done to them, this is the time to do it.  We, the Lancers, want to say a BIG 

“Thank you” to Gary at the Shrine Garage.  He has worked on and replaced many 

engines in our cars. He’s been a great friend to the Lancers.  Thank you Gary!  

In June, some of us got together in Ludington to camp at Poncho’s Pond RV Resort.  

Bob, Adam, myself and a few other Shriners all camped together.  We had a lot of 

fun.  With this said, stay tuned for a new/ old Shrine Club that may return to Mighty 

Moslem.  Fun Stuff.    

To all NEW and experienced Shriners, here is your chance.  If you have been looking 

for that one unit that you would like to belong to, look no further.  Come to the 

Lancer room on the first Monday of each month and meet the guys.  You will have 

the time of your life driving a Lancer car in the parades.  Contact Matt P. for more 

information and make a decision that I know you won’t regret.  Come join one of 

the fastest growing units in Moslem and become a Lancer today!    

Until next time, keep your engines runnin. Todd Wyber pipertaw@yahoo.com 

(Piper T)- Highlancer 
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Past Master  

                    “Noble’s Pride” 
                        by Noble Ben R. Steen, 1995,  

When I look around at my life in the Shrine, 
many things I cherish stand out in my mind. 

Hospitals for the children who can’t run and play, 
bring hope to the families,in so many ways. 

A crippled or burned child gets first-rate care, 
and there’s never a charge for any child there. 

And I’m proud of our circus,that’s part of the Shrine. 
It brings out the child in all of our minds. 

I’ll stand with my brothers,and salute our flag,  
be it brand new,or tattered and sagged. 

‘Cause it’s heavily entwined,in our lodge of blue 
it stands for our freedom and the religion we choose. 

We’re from many backgrounds and different lifestyles, 
but we never stand taller than when we stoop to help a child. 

Yes, I’m proud to be a Shriner,and I love the parades, 
‘cause children’s laughter is what I get paid. 

 

 

Hope everyone has had a safe, healthy and enjoyable Summer so far this year even though the Coronavirus seems 
to have taken over.  Let’s hope the virus ends soon and we can all get our Shrine activities back in order. The Past 
Master Unit has been very quiet with no activities since our last meeting on February 17th  It is hard to believe that it 
is now August and we all must wonder “where has the year gone.” Let’s plan to have our regular Past Master meet-
ing on Monday, September 17th providing that the virus has disappeared.      

The Past Master, Directors Staff Christmas Party is scheduled for Thursday, December 10th at the Silver Gardens, 
Shrine Center.                                                                                                                        Stay Safe and stay 
Healthy.    

 

Fraternally,           

   John Thornhill, P.P.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      

Director 
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Ahmose Temple No. 63 
Daughters of the Nile 

Detroit, Michigan 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

                
              Daughters of the Nile mourned the passing of our Supreme Queen Dale Ober-
nolte in early April.  Our sympathy and prayers continue to her family, friends, and all 
the ladies of the household. 
 
 Congratulations to Supreme Queen Heather Krastins Lambert who was in-
stalled on April 9th.  During her year as Supreme Queen she will visit 133 Daughters of 
the Nile Temples and 22 Shriners Hospitals for Children. Her visit to Ahmose Temple 
No. 63 is scheduled for September 29 at 1 PM.  Details of her visit will be determined as 
the date gets closer. 
 
 I am proud to announce our Supreme appointments for 2020-21.  Congratula-
tion to PQ Sheila McWilliams-Supreme Goodwill Ambassador Central Area, PQ Annette 
Taylor-Supreme Temple Canadian Flag Escort, PQ Elizabeth Hussey-Supreme Temple 
Banner Escort, and PQ Amy Hussey-Supreme Temple Banner Escort. 
 
 The 2019 donation from the Daughters o the Nile Foundation to Shriners Hos-
pitals for Children is $1,810,000.00 and $259,000.00 from the Daughters of the Nile 
Canadian Foundation to Shriners Hospitals for Children-Canada.  Way to go Ladies! 
 
 Our 104th Annual Supreme Session, Previously scheduled for June, is now 
scheduled for September 4-7 in St. Paul, Minnesota. 
 
 In these uncertain times, event planning is difficult at best.  We will hopefully 
have our annual garage sale in September, and Participate in First Lady, Beth Moore’s 
Craft and Vendor Bazaar on October 24th. 
 
With Nile Smiles, 
Cynthia Kolpacke Queen 
 
 
 
 
 

Cynthia Kolpacke Queen 
666 W. Lewiston 

Ferndale, MI 48220 
248-399-3609 

586-808-3341 cell 

Mary Kinning, Pr. Recorder 
5 Millington Road 

Pleasant Ridge, MI 48069 
248-582-0886 

maryckinning@icloud.com 
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Stay tuned for info on 

the status of this event! 





Imperial Sir Larry Leib  

being sworn in as  

2nd Ceremonial Master for Shriners  



www.detroitshriners.com 

The common thread of philan-

thropy resonates through our 

fraternity, with our underlying 

goal of supporting Shriner’s 

Hospitals for Children. Our 

hospitals provide advanced care 

for children with orthopedic 

conditions, burns, spinal cord 

injuries, and cleft lip and palate. 

Our hospitals along with our 

activities are supported through 

the donations of our member-

ship and the community. 
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